










































6/15/2017 

 

My name is George Janes, I’m an urban planner and I’ve often been surprised by 

an urban renewal plan.   

I say surprised, because we live in a data rich environment in New York City: Most 

everything we for planning purposes is easily available, and it has not always been 

thus.  NYC has embraced data openness especially over the past 10 years, and it’s 

been wonderful. 

Urban renewal plans, however, are definitely 20th century: they are hard to find, 

unclear where they are located, and hard to understand.  More than once I have 

been surprised by the existence of an active urban renewal plan in the middle of a 

planning study.  Any change that would allow more transparency with urban 

renewal plans is to be supported, so these proposed changes are welcome.     

I have two comments, however: First, the proposed amendments are really only a 

half-step forward.  The City should put every urban renewal plan on-line and 

maintain them, updating them when they are amended.  They are important 

and powerful documents.  Make them accessible in their entirety.   

Second, I encourage Council to consider amending every active urban renewal 

plan so that they all expire in one year.  Urban renewal plans have reshaped New 

York City and in today’s city they have the potential to vastly more harm than 

good.  Thankfully, the City of New York that needed urban renewal plans no 

longer exists.  Let the remaining urban renewal plans become part of New York’s 

history, not its future.   

Thank you.   

George Janes 

george@georgejanes.com 

917-612-7478 
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